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22nd November 2022  
 

PQ 54418/22* To ask the Minister for Health if he will provide an update on the 

provision of a primary care centre in an area (details supplied: Collinstown, 

Clondalkin, Co. Dublin). -Eoin Ó Broin 
 

 Dear Deputy Ó Broin,  

 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 

of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health 

for response.  

 

The HSE Property Review Group has approved the acquisition of 1.27 acres of land 

from the Department of Education and Skills, and the Dublin Education and Training 

Board, for the delivery of Rowlagh primary care centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, 

Dublin 22.  

 

The legal process to transfer the land is in progress currently and solicitors acting for the 

HSE are engaging with the office of the Chief State Solicitor to progress this property 

transaction.  Until the legalities associated with the transfer of the land are completed, it 

is not possible to provide a more definitive update on the planned delivery of the 

proposed primary care centre. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
_____________________ 

Paul de Freine 

National Director,  
Capital & Estates 

 


